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WACO family and Friends;  
 
It seems like I have been out of touch a lot in the last couple of weeks. I know that you all have been 

missing the WACO Update.  
 
It sounded like the meeting on May 2nd at Jack’s place went well. 
Thank You Jack for providing a place for us to meet. 
After reading the minutes from the last meeting that were provided by Becky, it seems like I missed a 

lot by not being there. That happens when you don’t attend a meeting. Please make sure that you read the 
attached minutes. 

 
It sounds like Kevin C., David H. and Bob C. have a good handle on the MCR 2024 for next year. It 

looks like members voted on a date and maybe a place unless the MCR crew finds something better. 
 
Richard’s Little Dairy Queen is back open for the year. What do you all want to do? 
No one has sent me any thoughts on this yet!!!! 
 
I don’t know who is going to participate / help with the swap meet next week so you should let me 

know so that we can make plans. Like usual, those who want to help set up can meet at my place (7550 N 
Greenwich), Thursday morning around 10:30 or 11:00 and we can leave from there. We usually get to Hutch 
around 12:00, when they open the doors so we can set up. I think that most of the WACO stuff is in the 
trailer and ready to go. You can just meet us there if you want to. 

The swap is meet coming up on May 19th & 20th that you all better be ready for. (see below) 
 
There is going to be another SWAP MEET in Hutchinson at the Fairgrounds on July 15th. It is going to 

be an outside one day only show. Booth spaces are $20.00 and are 20’ x 20’ spaces. I think that I will put us 
down for one spot and pay for it myself in case others don’t agree or don’t want to participate. I think that the 
spot should be big enough that all I will have to do is pull in the trailer and unload. 

 
If anyone would like to step up and volunteer to take over as President of WACO, please let me 

know. 
 
According to very reliable sources the Friday night meet at Central and West street is back on. 
 
It would be great to have a luncheon on the West end (or North or South) sometime if someone would 

make a good suggestion. Maybe pick a place that we haven’t been to before like I did this time. Variety is 
the spice of life.  

I have received a few suggestions on this but we can always use a few more. 
 
Also, please send me information to put in the “WACO Update”. As you can tell most of this stuff I 

make up myself except for the minutes which are always good for more information. Even jokes from Doug 
are acceptable.  

 
I have been taking my 65 apart to get it ready to drive to the MCR 2023 in Springfield. It turns out that 

I needed to do more to it than I had anticipated but I should still have it ready to go. It sounds like Doug has 
installed his new L79 valve covers before I got mine installed. Beaten once again. 

It is time to send in your registration for MCR 2023. 
There has been a date and time picked for the 2023 Midwest Chevelle Regionals. The Queen City 

Chevelle club out of Spring field Mo. Volunteered to host the event. 
Springfield can host the show June 30 and July 1. 2023 at the Oasis Hotel and Convention Center.  
We now all have plenty of time to plan on attending this event in Springfield. If you can, you really 

should put this on your calendar for next year. 



 
WACO has some very nice WACO Work Shirts for sale. Check them out at the next meeting if you 

don’t already have one. . 
 
It is now 2023 and time to renew your WACO dues at only $30.00 per year. 
 

WACO Events-  
 
WACO Monthly Meeting –  
 

Do not forget to bring your show and tell item for the meeting. 
 
WACO Luncheon – 
 

CAR SHOWS: follow one of the following links. 
https://www.audacy.com/keyn/events 
http://www.mulvanemarauders.com/index2.cfm 

                        
Here is a link to a good show in Potwin on Saturday August 26th: 

https://m.facebook.com/story.php?story_fbid=pfbid0etrWWCusef4kCzEEcuDfQ16oPJRHJsBQqoXnr1ZAXUvnqqRaasemKfCMx7E
o4GbZl&id=100063471313959&mibextid=tejx2t                

 
Another good show is: The Peabody Cruise is an event for Bikes and Hot Rods. It takes place every 

fourth Sunday April-October, 100-127 N Walnut St, Peabody, KS, United States, Kansas (785) 488-6856 
PeabodySundayCruise@gmail.com https://www.facebook.com/PeabodyCruise/ 

 
Here is some current information From Greg on the Cars and Coffee show that is going on Saturday 

mornings.  It looks like Cars and Coffee will start on Saturday March 18th and be held the third Saturday of 
each month after that at WSU 21st and Oliver. 

 

SWAP MEETS:  Please let me know if you hear of more swap meets that I need to list.  
 
Hutchinson May 19 – 20 2023,  
          Set up Thursday noon-7pm, Swap Meet Friday 7-6 pm & Saturday 7-5 pm. We have booth 

spaces MB-80, 81, 82 & 83. 
 
July 15th, 2023 Hutchinson Fairgrounds - There is going to be another SWAP MEET in Hutchinson at 

the Fairgrounds on July 15th. It is going to be an outside one day only show. Booth spaces are $20.00 and 
are 20’ x 20’ spaces. I think that I will put us down for one spot and pay for it myself in case others don’t 
agree or don’t want to participate. I think that the spot should be big enough that all I will have to do is pull in 
the trailer and unload. 

 
Hutchinson October 27 – 28 2023, 
         Set up Thursday noon-7pm, Swap Meet Friday 7-6 pm & Saturday 7-5 pm. We have booth 

spaces MB-80, 81, 82 & 83. 
            

          CRUISES:  
           
          Needed or For Sale items:  
         Jack Blackwill said he is still looking for a nice trunk lid and nice driver side door for a 70 Chevelle. He may go to 

Oklahoma City for their swap meet next week. 316-650-2403 JACKBLACKWILL@COX.NET 
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I have a friend, Greg Rau, 316-393-5341, looking for a 1967 SS396, medium blue, with medium blue 
interior. David H 
 

Steve has a friend that has a disc brake set up for sale, here is the information to call and get a good 
deal on brakes. 

Hi David can you post to the club? Doug Snead has this kit for sale. He would like $1000 for it. Its new. 
Message/phone  him 316-789-3313.  

 
Current Officers: 

          President – David Hime 316-371-7100 dhime@sbcglobal.net 
          Vice President – Doug Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Ast. Vice President – Bob Cox 316-209-1054 robs427chvl@hotmail.com 

          Secretary – Becky Stukey 316-832-1028 boatman_55@sbcglobal.net 
          Treasurer – David Gohring 316-706-0973 degohring@outlook.com 
           
Web Site: www.wichitachevelle.com 

          Facebook: facebook.com/wichitaareachevelleowners 
 
David Gohring 
WACO – Treasurer 
316-744-2381 H# 
316-706-0973 C# 
degohring@outlook.com 

I am – You are 
“We the People” 
In God We Trust 
Never Forget 
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